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CPAN Sample Letters-to-the-Editor
Please put these letters into your own words and submit them to your local newspaper. 
Letter 1

Dear Editor,
Insurance companies are pushing for House Bill 4936, legislation that would increase costs to Michigan drivers and push more accident victims onto welfare. 

The insurance industry claims they will reduce our auto insurance rates 15 percent on the personal injury protection portion of our auto insurance policies if lawmakers allow drivers to cap their injury and rehabilitation benefits. 
What insurance companies aren’t mentioning is that they refuse to guarantee the rate decrease and serious auto accidents can cost millions of dollars. Those who reach the cap would be forced into bankruptcy and then the backs of taxpayers via the Medicaid system to pay for their care. 
This plan would create a situation where responsible drivers would have to buy additional insurance just to protect themselves from these new underinsured drivers. 

The insurance industry’s plan, HB 4936, is bad for drivers, bad for taxpayers and bad for Michigan. 

Sample Letter 2
Dear Editor,

Insurance companies want to place lifetime limits on our auto injury benefits, which they claim will cut rates on the personal injury protection portion of our auto insurance by 15 percent. 
That may not sound so bad until you look at your policy and see that personal injury protection (which pays for injury and rehabilitation costs) is a relatively small portion of the policy – usually around 30 percent. In fact, it costs more to insure the car than it does the people in it. 

Michigan’s auto no-fault system is regarded by many as the best in the world. It provides full injury and rehabilitation benefits to auto accident victims for as long as their injuries persist. For the majority of Michigan drivers the cost of this system is on par with states that require far fewer benefits. 

A small savings on A PORTION of our auto insurance is not worth throwing away the best benefits in the world. I urge policymakers to vote no on this legislation.

Sample Letter 3

Dear Editor,

Insurance companies claim that if we allow them to put lifetime caps on injury and rehabilitation benefits then they can save us on a portion of our policies. Whose pocketbooks are they really trying to save ours or theirs? 

When the costs of emergency care, hospital bills and rehabilitation are taken into account, the final bill for a serious auto accident can cost millions of dollars. Seriously injured accident victims who purchase the proposed minimum coverage would then be forced to pay out of their own pocket or sue the other driver, driving up costs for policy holders but saving the insurance companies from paying a claim.

Also, when catastrophically injured accident victims find they cannot pay for their care they will likely turn to state taxpayers in the form of Medicaid to fund their health care. This will shift millions in costs from insurance companies onto the backs of state taxpayers. 

Michigan lawmakers need to realize drivers and taxpayers can’t afford the insurance industry’s reforms. 
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